

Service Name: Aspley State School Date: 17/10/2017 Phone: 0412 203 004

### What we've been up to in the past fortnight!

Over the past fortnight the children have been enduring the pain of staying inside some of the days due to the rain but it hasn't stopped most the children from being creative; as we been promoting Recycled craft and getting them to use the material in the recycled bins. Some of the older boys have been using the hall to play some group activities like 'Ship, Shark, Shore' and Cooking in the kitchen.

**Pupil free day** was an enjoyable wet day with a few kids, playing group games in the hall and making 3D moving fish and many other sea animals.

## What we have planned for the next fortnight!

In to week 3, weather hasn't been the best throughout the next fortnight we will be getting the children to continue to use some of the craft materials from the Recycled bins and continuing the theme from Monday for this week which is sea life.

As we have Christmas only just around the corner we'll be prepping for that early to start decorating the service so we'll need all the help of the children to make decorations.

#### Service information:

Parents, we do value your feedback so if you have any ideas for activities or programs please let us know also if you have inquiries or questions please don't not hesitate to come see us.

Also don't hesitate to use the Ideas Book or the family communication book on the sign in table.

Reminder: To please sign in/out you children when coming into the service, this is extremely important for the safety of the child to ensure we know how many children we have in our care.

# Sustainability: Join Gem and the Camp Australia family in Going Green

Children have been enjoying using materials from the recycling bins.

Props to Paige G and Aaliyah W for making a mini playground out of materials from the recycling bins, good work girls.

If anyone else has or knows of anyone with chickens or worms we have heaps of scraps to give out.

## What to do if your child is absent from After School Care:

Please remember parents if your child/ren are going to be absent from the service or have gone home sick, please call or send us a message on 0412 203 004 or call 1300 105 343.

Have a wonderful term!

Conor and team.